
MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

LOCAL 300 HAPPENINGS
A) Local 300 continues to harness the ease and efficiency of virtual 
meetings by holding their Council Updates virtually. Doing so allows 
Local 300 to easily invite National President Paul Hogrogian who gave 
a brief National Update to the attendees. Also in attendance were Tom 
Ruther National CAD Representative, and Patrick Donovan Regional 
Director Northeast Region who both tackled CAD updates and news. 

B) Congresswoman Carylon Maloney (D-NY-12) stopped for a photo 
after touring the Morgan Postal facility. Yvette Johnson Vice President 
Local 300 was on hand to lead the tour with help from Mail Handlers 
from the facility. Pictured (l-r) Annesia M. Williams-Arnold Steward FDR 
Station, Yolanda Urena Steward Morgan P&DC, Shirley Ramos Steward 
Bronx, Joseph Corsino Mail Handler FDR Station, Joe Palau Chief 
Steward Brooklyn P&DC, Malik Sheppard Chief Steward Brooklyn P&DC, 
Atika Muhammad Chief Steward Brooklyn P&DC, Latina Crenshaw BP 
Greater Newark P&DC, Hung Sai Chuen Steward Brooklyn P&DC, Phil 
Hester Steward Westchester P&DC.

C) Congressman Bill Pascrell (D, NJ-9) and Lyndhurst, NJ Mayor 
Robert Giangeruso joined National President Paul Hogrogian, Local 
300 Vice President Yvette Johnson, Local 300 NJ SEBM Michelle 
Kimber, Local 300 Branch President NJI/NDC Marie Chery and APWU 
Reps. for a postal facility tour in New Jersey responsible for shipping 
out free COVID tests all over America. In his remarks Congressman 
Pascrell thanked Local 300 Mail Handlers for their tireless work over 
the pandemic.
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LOCAL 318 HAPPENINGS 
A) Local 318 Field Committee held discussions on 2022 Contract 
Proposals. Three days of in-depth review of our current National 
Agreement. The committee drafted over 70 proposals for consideration. 
The committee consisted of Nick Mosezar, 318 President, Ira Edelstein, 
318 Vice President, Shauna Jones, 318 Executive Board Member, Ed 
White 318 Advocate, Chris Strang Ft. Myers Branch President, Joye 
Johnson, Jacksonville GMF, Wayne Campbell, Branch President 
Jacksonville NDC, Ron Nordyke Branch President, Tampa/ Ybor 
P&DCs, Helene Derkevics Steward Tampa P&DC, James Hodges, State 
Advocate/ Steward Miami P&DC, Ken Czwojdak Branch President West 
Palm Beach P&DC, Gerald Cosby, Steward Orlando P&DC.

B) Congresswoman Debbie Wasserman-Shultz (D-FL-23) and Broward 
County Supervisor of Elections Joe Scott visiting Royal Palm P&DC. 
Following the congresswoman’s remarks, Local 318 President Nick 
Mosezar offered a statement on behalf of NPMHU. 
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LOCAL 305 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 
Local 305 President Felandria Jackson was on hand at the National 
Office to be sworn in by National President Paul Hogrogian.  Also in 
attendance at the National Office was National Secretary-Treasurer 
Michael Hora and Vice President Eastern Region John Gibson.  
Appearing virtually over Zoom Local 305 Officers were also sworn in 
simultaneously by President Hogrogian.  
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LOCAL 301 HAPPENINGS 
A) Local 301 held their monthly 
Council Update virtually. Local 
President Dan St. Marie held a 
tight union meeting beginning 
with a National Update from 
National President Paul Hogrogian. 
Following the National Update, 
National CAD Representative 
Tom Ruther and Regional CAD 
Representative Patrick Donovan 
offered updates on contract 
business. Local 300 President 
Kevin Tabarus a recurring guest 
at the Local 301 Council Update 
also discussed happenings in the 
Northeast Region. 

B) Local 301 Branch 18, 
Providence RI. Mail Handler Gino 
Desroches retired with 50 years 
of Government Service. Forty-
Eight years as a Mail Handler, 2 
years’ service in the U.S. Army. 
Mr. Desroches a Vietnam Veteran 
was awarded the Purple Heart 
honoring those who serve in 
combat and perform above and 
beyond the call of duty. 
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LOCAL 308 STEWARDS ORIENTATION
Seated L to R: Kristel Daniel, Tara Dever, Patricia Cross, Solange Rodriguez, Jennifer Dempsey.

Standing L to R: Anthony Garcia, Alhassane Bah, Alejandro Lopez, Sam Kirby, Miguel Centeno, John Gibson, 
Oscar King, Esteban Rivera, Kenneth Douglas

LOCAL 330 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 
Local 330 held a small in-person meeting to swear in their newly elected officers.  On hand to perform 
the ceremony was National President Paul Hogrogian, and Vice President Western Region Don Sneesby. 
Pictured (l-r) John Regis Vice President, Shaune Cox Recording Secretary, Larry Bellizzi Treasurer, Paul 
Hogrogian National President, Bob Griffith Local President, Don Sneesby Vice President Western Region, 
and Gary Owens SEBM.

LOCAL 321 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
(l-r) Local 321 President Tony Wilson administers Oath 
of Office for newly elected or appointed Local 321 
officers Ricci Roberts Branch President, Cheyenne and 
Robert Jacknitsky, Wyoming SEBM. The new Officers 
were sworn in virtually and are a result of the recently 
approved amalgamation of Local 319 into 321. 
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